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	Comments


In lieu of a presentation, TIEC files these comments to express support for the Independent Market Monitor’s (IMM’s) proposal to use the 500 peak demand hours to distribute the excess revenues associated with the CRR Auction Revenue Distribution (CARD) and CRR Balancing Account (CRRBA).  Of the proposals offered, the IMM’s proposal most accurately matches loads’ exposure to congestion rent.  CRRs are sold to manage congestion costs, and the auction revenues are based on expected congestion costs and the value of hedging those costs.  Accordingly, the CRR auction revenues should be returned to load based on how congestion costs are assigned to the load.  The IMM’s approach most closely tracks these cost causation principles.
Importantly, congestion occurs because there is a lack of transmission facilities to deliver energy to load under certain scenarios.  As a result, allocating congestion rents based on who pays for transmission facilities does not follow cost causation or logic.  For example, energy prices in load pockets are higher because they reflect the increased congestion costs associated with delivering energy due to inadequate import transmission.  The congestion costs to load in this scenario have nothing to do with wholesale transmission costs or how they are allocated.  In fact, one could argue that the loads paying the congestion costs are not being treated fairly because they are equally paying for transmission, while experiencing congestion that impacts their energy costs.  For these reasons, it is more reasonable to re-allocate the excess CARD/CRRBA funds back to the Loads who are most impacted by congestion.  
The other approaches being discussed appear result-oriented and arbitrarily shift revenues between load classes.  On the one hand, Vistra proposes allocating the revenues based on the overlap between the top 60 hours for each month and the top 4 hours of the top 15 days.  When explaining its proposal, Vistra noted that its approach generally maintains the current allocation.  Based on the IMM’s analysis, this means residential customers receive a larger share of the revenues than their exposure to congestion rent.  Alternatively, the City of Georgetown proposes allocating the CARD/CRRBA dollars system-wide based on the 4 CP allocation.  Essentially, the City of Georgetown’s proposal links two unrelated concepts—how wholesale transmission costs are allocated and how congestion revenues should be refunded to customers.  As a result, it shifts even more of the CARD/CRRBA revenues to retail customers than the status quo or the IMM’s recommendation.  
Given the options before WMS, TIEC asks stakeholders and ERCOT to support the IMM’s proposal because it most closely matches exposure to congestion rent, and it is therefore the most consistent with cost-causation principles.  
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